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	Nursery


	This week the children have been learning about the different parts of their body. They have listened to the story "Funny Bones" and then used this to retell the story in order, using the language 'beginning, middle and end.' They have had the opportunity to make a skeleton out of straws and have been practising writing their names. Well done to all the children who dressed up as a book character on Friday. It was nice to see lots of pretty princesses and superheroes in our Nursery.

	Reception

	
	This week we have continued looking at the story of the Little Red Hen. The children have all learnt actions to help them remember each part of the story, so ask your child to tell you the story of the Little Red Hen! As the children have become such good story tellers, in Literacy, we have been writing parts of the story. As the children have watched the eggs hatch into chicks, we have been learning about the life cycle of a chicken this week. The children have discovered how the cycle never stops!  Thank you to all the parents who came in on Wednesday to have a look at your child’s learning journey. We hope you enjoyed looking through all the work the children have done so far and seeing the progress they have made, as well as being able to see the chicks and how much they have grown in the past week! This week is our last week with the chicks; the children have thoroughly enjoyed watching them hatch and grow into chicks and being able to hold and stroke them. Well done to all of the children who dressed up as a book character for World Book Day on Friday!

	Year 1

	1C
	This week has been 'Book Week' and we have done lots of work about our production - 'Mr Stink.' We thought carefully about the appearance and behaviour of Mr Stink and Chloe and used our ideas to write riddle poems. We have been decorating lots of leaves and flowers for the Exhibition and have created a life size picture of one of the characters. In Numeracy we have been solving word problems involving addition, subtraction, multiplication and division and looked carefully for clues to find which calculation we needed to solve. For World Book Day on Friday we are having a Year Group Reading swap and will be working with Year 4 to read books together. Keep up the good work everyone!

	1N
	In 1N this week we have been celebrating book week focusing on the story of Mr Stink! In literacy we have been writing riddle poems about the characters and seeing if anyone could guess who we were describing. In numeracy we have been looking at multiplication and division word problems. Wow Year 1, you were amazing at them!

	1W
	Year 1 have greatly enjoyed their book week! We have been looking at the David Walliam's book Mr Stink. In Literacy we have been writing riddles about the characters, trying to describe them and give clues without giving too much information away. In Numeracy we have been helping Mr Stink and Chloe sort out the shed for Mr Stink to sleep in, we have been putting things into groups and sharing things out as well. This has helped us with our multiplication and our division. We have also been making things for our Mr Stink display, even a life-size version of Dad! Look out for our Year 1 display in the Mr Stink corridor! Well done 1W, keep up the good work.

	Year 2

	2A
	This week we have been continuing our revision of skills already taught. In numeracy, we have been looking at multiplication and division and everyone has increased in confidence with this, but to make it challenging, we have given the children two step worded problems to solve. We all found it quite difficult at first, but we're getting much better at working them out. In literacy, we have moved onto subordinating conjunctions in order to add more information to our writing. This is to help us with our character descriptions of a Mr Stink character ready for our upcoming production.

	2D
	It has been World Book Week this week. Our school text this year is Mr Stink by David Walliams and Year 2 have been writing character descriptions. We have also been doing lots of art work related to the story, getting ready for our exhibition. 2D would also like to welcome Patrick to our class, who is settling in really well.

	2M
	What a wonderful book week it has been this week. The children in 2M have made a marvellous looking Mr Stink! All the teachers have said how wonderful he looks! In Literacy the children have used this to create a character description of Mr Stink. They have looked at the appearance and behaviour of Mr Stink, producing some wonderful sentences. Well done to Courtney and Sian for some excellent descriptive work. 
A big thank you to all those who dressed as their favourite book characters - they looked great!
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week was book week at Dorrington and the children have focused their studies on Mr Stink. In literacy the children have studied the key features of a setting description and completed one based on the shed in which Mr Stink lived. In numeracy the children have been working on completing 2 step problems based on fractions. In the afternoons the children have been working hard to complete Year 3’s Mr Stink display. The children have made Mr Stink’s shed and have made adjectives to describe the shed out of card. 

	3R
	This week in 3R it has been Book Week! We have watched the film adaptation of the David Walliams story 'Mr Stink'. This was our focus for the week in preparation for the school production. In literacy we wrote a setting description for the shed in which Mr Stink took residence whilst living with Chloe. In numeracy we have been solving word problems involving fractions linked to the story. We have also been very creative, making a display of the shed for the exhibition on the night of the production.

	3W
	It's World Book Week! We kick started the week by watching David Walliam's 'Mr Stink' as this is what our literacy topic has focused on this week. We have been collecting interesting vocabulary to use in our setting descriptions of The Shed from the story and these will feature in the Exhibition! In numeracy we have been solved one and two step word problems based on Mr Stink. We have also been very arty with our master piece for the exhibition. Can you guess what it is?!

	Year 4

	4A
	In Numeracy, we have been working on dividing by 10, 100 and 1000 by using our place value knowledge. We have also been finding fractions of amounts, related to money and measures. On Tuesday, we used this knowledge to measure amounts of liquid to create a perfume for Mr Stink. In Literacy, we have been writing a letter to the Prime Minister to encourage him to adopt Chloe, from Mr Stink's policy on homelessness. The children have had to use a range of persuasive language and write in a formal style. 

	4C
	This week has been book week and the children have been completing a range of activities across the afternoons. They have created things such as the Number 10 door for the exhibition that will take place during production week. In Literacy, we have been writing a persuasive formal letter to the Prime Minister on the issue of homelessness. The children have used features such as exaggeration and rhetorical questions. In Numeracy, we have used our knowledge of finding fractions of amounts in order to measure different liquids. 

	4M
	In Literacy, we have been planning and writing a formal letter linked to Mr Stink, where the children have thought about good reasons that the Prime Minister should aim to prevent homelessness. The children have drawn upon their knowledge of persuasive writing by including exaggeration, alliteration and rhetorical questions. In Numeracy, we have looked at finding fractions of amounts and the children have also created their own word problems to show this. 

	Year 5

	5B
	5B have been working hard this week to create some superb artwork for the ‘Mr Stink’ display, which included Mr Stink himself! In maths we have been looking at 3d shapes and their properties so that we can create accurate 3D structures. In Literacy we have been writing a diary entry from the point of view of Chloe when she met Mr Stink. 

	5C
	In 5C we have been really busy this week. We have enjoyed creating and performing songs based on the story of Apollo, which were very entertaining! We have also centred much of our learning around the book ‘Mr Stink’ as we prepared for World Book Day and our forthcoming production.  In Literacy children have enjoyed writing diary entries in role as Chloe.  Another productive week 5C; well done. Star of the week last week was Azaan; well done!

	5H
	In 5H this week we have been making lots of super creations for our Mr Stink display, including Mr Stink’s dog, the Duchess!  In science we have conducted an experiment to test which materials were the most absorbent and in maths we looked at 3D shapes and their properties. All that and some amazing costumes for World Book Day!

	Year 6

	6S
	This week in literacy, we have linked our writing piece to book week and this year's production - Mr Stink. Children have the difficult task of writing a short biography about his life; made even harder by the inclusion of bullet points to organise and passive voice to shift the focus! In maths, we are continuing with data and looking at interpreting and constructing line graphs, interpreting pie charts and looking at averages.

	6T
	In 6T this week, the children have written a biography of the David Walliams' character Mr Stink. They have included complex punctuation including colons and ellipsis as well as the passive voice. During maths, they have interpreted data from line graphs and pie charts and then constructed their own using rulers and protractors.

	6W
	This week has been World Book Week and so our literacy work has revolved around the plot of 'Mr Stink' by David Walliams. We have written a biography of Mr Stink, including the main events that happened during his life and describing the tragic circumstances that led to him becoming homeless. We have used our excellent knowledge of the progressive tenses within our writing. In maths, we have constructed our own line graph and interpreted pie charts, applying our understanding of arithmetic to help us to understand what these are representing.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 4th March  2016








Nursery places


Was your child was born between 


1st September 2012 and 31 August 2013? 


Don’t forget to put your child’s name on the waiting list for Nursery starting September 2016.


Please contact the school office.



































ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
        2D�
    99.17%�
KS2�
3R/5H/6W�
97.50%�
�
REC�
RH/RJ�
94.58%�
Year 3�
3R�
97.50%�
�
Year 1�
1N�
97.50%�
Year 4�
4C�
97.32%�
�
Year 2�
2D�
99.17%�
Year 5�
5H�
97.50%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6W�
97.50%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RC/1N/2A�
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
      5C�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
2M�
6 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
      4C �
9 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�









DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 7th March – FILM CLUB


Friday, 18th March – SPORT RELIEF DAY


Thursday, 24th March – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR EASTER


Monday, 11th April – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Monday, 18th April – FILM CLUB


Monday, 2nd May – MAY DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED


Thursday, 5th May – Elections – SCHOOL CLOSED


Monday, 9th May – FILM CLUB


Week beginning Monday, 9th May – SATS WEEK








 






































YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





HEALTH & SAFETY


Leaving and entering the school premises


Please can we ask ALL parents, children and visitors to be mindful of others when entering and leaving the school premises – a parent was recently injured when a child ran into her – resulting in a fractured knee.


Thank you for your consideration.





PUPIL ABSENCE


The local Government states that a pupil is persistently absent if their attendance is below 90% - that means being absent for half a day or more a week.  All children’s attendance is monitored closely. Please ensure you inform the office of any reasons for absence.  If no reason is given, it will show as an unauthorised absence.





HIGHCLARE SENIOR SCHOOL 


 Open Morning


Saturday 5th March 2016 


 Senior School Open Event Saturday 5th March 2016 – 10am-12.30pm.


Enquiries are welcome from Year 6 pupils and parents, since they may at this time be actively considering their Senior School options, but we also welcome enquiries from any parents of Year 5 and Year 4 pupils who may be already considering the future.


We will be holding a further Assessment Day for entry to Year 7 for September 2016 on Friday 11th March 2016.  Details of this together with details of our recently launched Highclare School Governor’s Prize, are on our website.
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“Together we are stronger"








